

SULLY AND LAVERNOCK COMMUNITY COUNCIL
CYNGOR CYMUNED ABERSILI A LARNOG

Ordinary Meeting of the Council
Tuesday June 8th 2021 6.30pm.

In accordance with the provisions of the Local Authorities (Coronavirus)(Meetings)(Wales) Regulations 2020, the meeting was held by way of the remote participation (Zoom) of the members of the Council and public.

Minutes 84/21

Present

- Martyn James (MJ)
- Lino Scaglioni (LS)
- Chris Tatt (CT)
- Rod Thomas (RT)
- Steve Oaten (Clerk)
- David Sylvester (DS)
- Bob Lang
- Kay Bowring

Apologies 85/21

- Robin Lynn
- Ian Barlow

Public attendance 86/21

- Approximately 11

PART ONE

Declarations of interest 87/21

- DS Anything to do with Sully Centurions Cricket Club. The chairman pointed out that the councillor had received dispensation from the standards committee to discuss playing field related matters but not to vote on them.
- The councillor apologised for his language at the previous meeting.

To receive a report from the VOGC representative Councillor Penrose 88/21

- The councillor had very little to report due to the holiday break but remained at the meeting and answered questions from those present.
- The councillor had spoken to the footpath officer at the VOGC and disclosed that cutting was due soon to a number of footpaths in Sully

To receive a report from representatives of external bodies 89/21

- Councillor Bowring gave an update regarding Sully Primary School. Finances were healthy at the school and attendance 97%. All at the school were pleased with the progress to date. There had been no cases of Covid. The councillor mentioned the retirement of teacher Karen Martin.
- Councillor Penrose updated the meeting regarding use of the section 106 money from the development at Cog for a new school for Sully or improvements. The new school for Ysgol Y Deri. There had been no decisions made as yet.
- Councillor Bowring informed the meeting that she had prepared the directory which will be distributed online to local groups and the council website. It's a fluid document that could be readily amended

To approve the minutes of the previous meeting 90/21

- The community council approved the minutes of the previous meeting

To approve the schedule of payments 91/21

- The community council agreed the schedule of payments

Democratic Half Hour 92/21

- There was some discussion regarding notifications for meetings and it was agreed that the clerk will distribute directly to all groups in the village and notice boards?
- A member of the public asked whether they would be informed regarding the behaviour of a councillor that was to be discussed at part 2 of the meeting.
- There was some discussion as to the regularity of council meetings.

To consider the proposals of the playing fields working group 93/21

- The community councils agreed to the following proposals
- The users of the cricket pitch will be charged the same as the VOGC charge for use of their facilities
- The council accept the offer from the bowling club of the sum of £1000 as payment for their fees this year
- The community council will set aside a sum of £4000 every year for the winter maintenance program of the cricket pitch and bowling rink and also maintenance of council owned equipment
- The cost of the hire of football pitches for adults be charged at the same price as the VOGC

To consider the next steps and pricing structure regarding the opening of council owned facilities 94/21

- The matter was discussed, and the community council resolved that the matter be deferred for another meeting due to the current Covid restrictions and legislation. There was no decision made regarding a pricing structure

To consider whether to renew planning permission for allotments on Hayes Road, Sully 95/21

- The council resolved to renew the application for allotments

To consider the provision of a skate park in the village 96/21

- The community council discussed a number of options for the provision of facilities for young people in Sully and Lavernock. It was decided that the formation of the youth forum would be instrumental in obtaining some ideas of what the younger generation of the village needed.
- It was felt that the information from a number of surveys that had been conducted would also be of use and that more work is needed on this subject.

The meeting concluded at 20.40 hours.

Steve Oaten – Clerk to the Council.